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The 2019 Annual General Meeting of the Union Bay
Community Club and Recreation Society is on
Wednesday, February 13" at 7:00 p.m.
in the upstairs dining room of the Community Hall.

We cannot stress how the success of the Community Club depends on volunteers. If you have
given us time before we hope to see you return, if you are new to the community or would like to
join a great group please come out. Any amount of time you want to give and the abilities you

have to offer will be appreciated.
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| Thank you to all who worked with us at the Community Club

this past year.
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The more hands helping, the lighter the load.



UNION BAY HISTORICAL SOCIETY

LOOKING BACK AT COMMUNICATIONS:
THE TELEGRAPH
Even before the E&N was built from Victoria to Nanaimo,
there was a telegraph system between the two cities. After
much petitioning of the Government, a line between
Manaimo and Union (Cumberland) was started.

The 65-mile line was strung through the forest with just
a narrow trail beside it. With every storm the line was
brought down. Tommy Hudson was the linesman who often had to call, out of school, one of his three
sons: Tom, Leonard or Reg to assist him. About 1895, telegraph offices were established at Comox and
Union Bay. The MacDonald sisters (father George owned the Elk Hotel) were the 1% operators: Maggie
stationed in Comox and Emma at Union Bay. Emma later married Dick Ray, a locomotive engineer and
Maggie married Jimmy MacNeil, a one-armed man who then took over the office at the Bay.

The small telegraph building sat beside the trestle. A ten-word message cost 25 cents with 2
cents for each additional word. Ships could wire from any port to state time of arrival and amount of
coal to be purchased. Police used the telegraph to catch criminals, and the Immigration Dept. to find
deserters. Even scores of football games played in Nanaimo could be obtained before the players
arrived home.

Len Lucas was the operator when, in 1912, the Langley Lake dam broke and the flood swept the
telegraph office out to sea. The most noteworthy piece of news ever generated in Union Bay, but alas,
the telegrapher could not tell the world! Len heard the roar and dashed to higher ground. The building
was found washed ashore on Denman Island.

After using a temporary spot for a few months the new Post Office was built, and Post Master
Fred Brown, trained as a telegrapher in Chicago, set up the equipment in a room upstairs. Shortly after
WW1 started, the tap-tap-tap of the machine kept the town abreast of the troops’ movements and
battles. Mr. Brown was sometimes the bearer of sad news about soldiers from Union Bay. In the early
30's the telegraph office closed, and messages came through Courtenay.

Janette Glover-Geidt

Our Membership Chair, Jan Aitken, is ready to receive dues for 2019
Please contact herat 250 335 2571 or Post Office Box 269, Union Bay VOR 3B0.
We rely on dues and welcome donations in order to be considered for various grants which help
immeasurably to keep our historical buildings maintained. Single Membership $10 Family $15.
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Union Bay United Community Church News

Join us for Sunday Services at 11:00 a.m.
Refreshments following.

Also: Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 17" @ 11:30 a.m.
following a short church service.

Pythian Sisters Meat Draw

For those of you who still haven’t joined us on Saturdays at 3:30 p.m. at the
Highwayman Saloon you are missing fun and GREAT prizes from our supplier,
Courtenay’s Butcher Block.

Thank you to all of our supporters!
Due to you we have been able to make several significant donations.

U n io n Bay Serving our members, our communities.

What's your retirement plan?
[ ] RRSPs [ ITFSA [] Both [ ] Retireat93

Plan well; retire well. Let’s chat at your nearest branch.

Union Bay Branch Lighthouse Branch Hornby Island Branch

1250.335.2122 | £250.335.2131 1250.757.8146 | £250.757.8185 1250.335.2326 | £250.335.2370




“The “Down By The Bay” newsletter is available on the web. Go to ubcc.ca/newsletters to view

current and back issues.

Also sign up to the mailing list and you can get the “Down By the Bay” newsletter emailed to you.
Send an email to ub.dbtb@gmail.com with the subject line ‘sign me up”.

Ideas for new articles are always appreciated. Is there a Union Bay citizen you would like
highlighted? A story to be told? Please submit to ub.dbtb@gmail.com

Advertising and Articles in the Down by The Bay

Submission may be mailed to Box 335, Union Bay, BC VOR 3BO0 or emailed to ub.dbtb@gmail.com.
Alternately, articles could be dropped off with Dave Davidson. To make arrangements or if you have
guestions please call Dave at 250-335-2317 or Brenda Dane 250-335-1505.

Business card size 3 12" x 2 %"
Yapage 8" x2 5"

Y2 page 8" x 5”

Full page 8" x 10”

$9.00 per issue
18.00 per issue
36.00 per issue
72.00 per issue

A big thanks to our advertisers. Without your support we would not have this publication!

Remember it is
volunteers that
keep the
Community Club
up and running.

They constantly:

e keep the building
and grounds in
good shape

e organize special
events such as
Union Bay Family
Day, Craft Fairs
and many more

e keep track of hall
and field
bookings.

Please consider
joining the
Community Club.
You will work beside

good community
minded people.

Union Bay is a great community!!!
— get involved — share your skills and talents — volunteer

The Union Bay Community Club offers this opportunity to get to know your
community and contribute to the cause. Would you consider offering a small

portion of your time?

Volunteer jobs coming up that you may wish to lend your skills and help with:

i Craft Fair assistant — three times per year.

i Intermittent odd jobs — two hours at a time.

Ideas for new programs are encouraged. Present your plan or idea at a
monthly meeting on a Monday of each month. Community Club contact is
Dave Davidson at 250-335-2317 or leave a message at 250-335-2500.

=

UNION BAY COMMUNITY HALL

MEMBERSHIP

$10.00 per person

Your fee helps to support the hall and grounds
Contact Donna McKay at 250-335-2147

or mail to PO Box 132, Union Bay, BC VOR 3B0


mailto:ub.dbtb@gmail.com
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mailto:ub.dbtb@gmail.com

CURRENT EVENTS

The community hall is the home of a number of activities and
meetings. For more information about renting space, contact
250/335-1474 or 250/335-2500 to leave a message. Meeting
rooms, Dining Room, Kitchen facilities, large auditorium with
stage available.

Union 562/ g
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Aerobics: Toning exercise to music. Meet three times a week.
» Every Monday, Wednesday and Fridays at 9:30 a.m.
Inquiries: Lucie 250-335-1607

FiftyPlus Fit: Aerobics, strength training, balance and exercises for body and mind.
» Every Tuesday and Thursday at 8:45 a.m. Inquiries: Traci 250-331-1949
Cinch: » Every Saturday at 7:30 p.m. Inquiries: Karen 250-335-2594
Community Club » 2nd Wednesday of each month, 7:00 p.m. Inquiries: Dave 250-335-2317
Meeting: ¥ AGM February 13"
Crib: » Every second Friday at 7:30 p.m. Inquiries: Mildred 250-335-2894
¥ Feb. 8" and Feb. 22
Line Dancing: » Every Wednesday at 1:30 p.m. Inquiries: Mary 250-335-1748
v Suitable for all levels
Pickleball: » Every Tuesday, 1:30 — 3:30 p.m. Inquiries: Janice 250-335-0686
Whist: » Every second Monday at 1:30 p.m. Inquiries: Donna 250-335-2147

¥ Feb.4" & 18"

Friendly Port Seniors: * For dates please call Mildred 250-335-2894.

**xxAll activities require a current membership to the Union Bay Community Club ($10 per year) and a
fee of $3 per person is charged each time you attend one of the above.

Other dates to note:

February
Wed. Feb 13t COMMUNITY CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
7:00 p.m. in the upstairs dining room. Everyone welcome!
Social gathering with beverages to follow.
Sun. Feb 17 CHURCH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - 11:30 a.m.
March
Mon. Mar 4t HISTORICAL SOCIETY GENERAL MEETING 7:00 p.m. at the Church Hall.
Sat. Mar 16 FLEA MARKET - 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. at the Community Hall. Call 250-335-2500
or Dave 250-335-2317 for more information.
H UNION BAY CREDIT UNION PROUDLY SUPPORTS YOUR
Union Bay CALENDAR OF CURRENT EVENTS
- Mortgages & Loans - e-Transfers
Serving our s our - Online Banking - e-Statements

Union Bay 250.335.2122 Lighthouse 250.757.8146 Hornby Island 250.335.2326 ubcu.ca



The Community Club would like to point out that Nik of Nik’s Concrete Finishing
went above and beyond by donating and placing two extra cubic yards of concrete
beyond his contract during a job this past fall. There is now extended sidewalks
and stairs that have given us a new pad for the garbage bin, as well as, a pad for
daycare storage.

“ Thank you Nik!
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CANDY HUGS
CARD KISSES
CHOCOLATE LOVE
CUDDLE ROSES
FLOWERS SMOOCH
FRIEND SNUGGLE

HEART
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Childcare Centre |
Union Bay Community Hall A
5401 Island Highway S
i i 236-255-1500
e KIIpatrICk Juenue thefriendlypertchildcare @gmail.com 3
Courtenay’ BC VON 8P1 www.thefriendiyportcc wixsite.com/childcare . 3
Phone: 250-334-9394 fax: 250-334-9314 . o8 7 a
Email: courtenay@endoftheroll.com 3 Y 0 ¥ \‘\\ &

Located below the

Buckley Bay
YOGA Petro-Can
Drop In Sessions ghf;‘(‘ie Ba
Tuesday and Thursday Ferry T)(/erm)i/nal.

6:30 — 8:00 pm
Wednesdays 9:00 — 10:30 am

250-335-1198

5596 Sixth St. Union Bay
FMI call Margaret 250-335-2560

**Fresh seafood and
specialty items.

Fix-it Shop
Fanny Bay

* Garden Equipment
* Small Engines & other things

Ph: 250-702-2191
fixitshop009@gmail.com

2230A Cliffs Averws - Courtenay, BC VON 204
250-334-9300

: @) Each Office Independently Owned & Operated
- i e Results @ MetaWood.ca



mailto:courtenay@endoftheroll.com

LYNN WARRINER
OWNER

UNION BAY AUTOMOTIVE

PH: (250) 335-0312

FX:(250)335-1312 PO BDX 364

5545 ISLAND HWY.S UNION BAY; B.C.

VOR
E-mail:ubauto@shaw.ca e
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Sutwiv Schyoeder

d PERSONAL REAL ESTATE CORPORATION

250-898-9199

Your Full-Time Local Realtor

SERVING THE COMMUNILTY

Union Bay - Fanny Bay - Ships Point
Surrounding Areas & Denman Island

THINKING OF SELLING THINKING QF BUYING

Call 250-335-2551 Contact me for a
for a FREE Home FREE Listing Book
Market Evaluation

Sylvie Schroeder prec
Royal LePage in the Comox Valley
5527 Island S Hwy, Union Bay
Office: 250-335-2551
sylvie@sylvieschroeder.com

www.sylvieschroeder.com
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ROYAL LEPAGE
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Expertise
_ Loy ByronVen Home et

* Property/Project Management * Painting/Power Washing

Free Estimates

e Carpentry, Renos & Finishing *Handyman Services

Lrusted Experience § ince 1989

www.expertisebyvanhorne.weebly,com

van Ixof;ésbyi'oap@"grnai[&om : 250-335-1888

Massage Available
5553 Horne St. Union Bay

Aromatherapy
$60 hr - $75 90 min

Also available:

Hot Stone,

Lomi lomi,

and Herbal Compress.

Contact Monica
250-507-2166

bodytemplestudio@hotmail.com”

2019 DOG LICENCES AVAILABLE NOW

It is mandatory for Comox Valley Regional District (VCRD) electoral area residents to licence

their dogs.

e The licence fee for a dog that is spayed or neutered is $5.
e The licence fee for a dog that is not spayed or neutered is $15.

For more Information call 250-334-6000 or visit comoxvalleyrd.ca/doglicence.
Licences may be bought at the CVRD offices located at 600 Comox Road,

Courtenay, BC.
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